
May 29 & 30, 2021 Weekly Bulletin 
Senior Pastor: Rev. Steven S. Billings 

Principal/Associate Pastor: Rev. Keith E. GeRue 
Church (920) 722-2662, School (920) 725-1715 

Church Office Hours: Monday-Friday 8:00am to 3:00pm 

.  This Week at Trinity  
Saturday, May 29 
5:00PM Worship in Church & Online 
 

Sunday, May 30 
9:00AM Worship in Church & Online 
10:30AM Ed. Hour - Online & In Person 

Monday  May 31-Memorial Day  
Offices are Closed 
Pastor’s Sabbath 
9:00AM Sewing 
NO At Home Prayer Time 
NO Women’s Bible Study 
 

Tuesday, June 1 
6:30AM Ladies Bible Study  
 

Wednesday, June 2 
6:30PM Worship in Church (masks required) 
 
Thursday, June 3 
6:00AM Men’s Bible Study 
 

Friday June 4 
 
Saturday, June 5 
5:00PM Worship in Church & Online 
 

Sunday, June 6 
9:00AM Worship in Church & Online 
10:30AM Ed. Hour - Online & In Person 

 

This Weekend’s Banners 
 “Sola Scriptura - Sola Fide - Sola Gratia” 

“Trinity” 
 

 We Pray For… 
Jim Wittmann, Rev. Michael Ahlemeyer, 
Ron Virchow Sr., Sherry Bricco-Tobin, 
Deb Manteufel, Sylvia Schultz, Levi 
Kroes, Dennis Durkey, Shelly Holewinski, 
Karleton Borchardt, Sue Maynard, 
Michelle Mahoney, Rev. Timothy Kinne, 
Virgil & Judy Bender, Sally Bolen, Frank         
Erdmann, Blaine  Henkel, Alan Manteufel, 
Judy Watkins, Shirley Fleischer, Dan 
Schael, Paul Collingwood, Ann Keller, 
Jeanne Juve, Walter Brinkman, Jerry  
Peotter, Roman & Flora      Turenko, Lana 
Gast, Scott Dontje, Sandy Rammer, Scott 
Steenepoorte, Norb Pomerenke, Brooke 
Schroeder,  Judy Krause, Lynn Olson, 
Mike Godwin, Rick Stanford, Mona     
Bahrke, Scott Henrickson, Lee Weinig, 
Merry Voigt, Rose Kosloski, Alyce and 
James Thurber, Kari Lindner, Joan      
Reinke, Tom Drum, Merle Webber, Joyce 
Virchow, Jeff  Dionne, Donna Mies, Kathy 
Rigotti, Dianne Olsen, and Brenda Kempf,  
Willie Lewis, Family of Judy Walkins who 
passed away. 
 

 Stewardship Lesson   
1 John 5:12 – “Whoever has the Son 
has life; whoever does not have the 
Son of God does not have life.” Jesus 
is the foundation, the bedrock, the       
beginning, and the end. To have Him is to 
have it all. In Him we have life. We are 
called to live in Him, to live this new life 
He has given us, and to grow up into His 
image. This is a struggle in this sinful 
world! But His grace is sufficient as He 
refreshes us through Word and           
Sacrament. 

 

 

 School News  
“Sent to Serve”  

This Week’s Theme:  
Commissioned to Serve  

Isaiah 6:1–8  
“And one called to another and said: 
‘Holy, holy, holy is the Lord of hosts; 
the whole earth is full of his glory’” (Is. 
6:3).  
 
     Why do symbols for the Trinity have 
three circles or three sides? Confess-
ing the Trinity, we name the Father, 
Son and Holy Spirit, the three persons 
in one God.  
     Today’s Scripture lesson describes 
God calling Isaiah to be His prophet 
and spokesman to Israel. It was a dra-
matic scene where the prophet sees 
the Lord on His throne with angels wor-
shiping Him. The angel’s words of 
praise are “Holy, holy, holy is the Lord 
of hosts.” We note that there are three 
“holies.” They worship the Holy Father, 
Holy Son and Holy Spirit.  
     Isaiah is overwhelmed by the expe-
rience. He responds, “Woe is me! For I 
am lost; for I am a man of unclean 
lips” (v. 5). Isaiah knew that he did not 
deserve to be in the presence of God. 
God was holy and Isaiah was sinful.  
      We, too, are in the presence of the 
Holy Father, Holy Son and Holy Spirit 
when we worship. We begin in His holy 
name. Like Isaiah, we confess our  

sinful and lost condition, and we join in    
confession. We are then assured that our 
sin has been taken away. Isaiah’s guilt is   
taken away as a burning coal touches his 
lips. Our guilt was taken away when the 
waters of Baptism touched our head. Our 
guilt is taken away as the word of 
fogiveness touches our ears.  
      Isaiah’s vision included seeing and 
hearing angels praising God, “Holy, holy, 
holy.” Many years later, another servant of 
God, the apostle John (Rev. 4:8), heard 
the same song. We will be blessed to 
hear the angel choir and to join them in 
singing “holy, holy, holy” when Jesus   
returns.  
     As we wait for Jesus’ return, we       
respond to God’s holiness and the       
forgiveness we have received through the 
holy God with our songs of praise. Isaiah 
also responded to God’s call by saying, 
“Here am I! Send me.” Isaiah went to 
serve his holy God. We, too, are sent to 
serve.  
 
PRAYER: Holy Father, Holy Son and   
Holy Spirit, we rejoice in You. You are the 
One and Only God. May our response be 
that of the angels seen by Isaiah, “Holy, 
holy, holy.” Amen.   
 
 

HONOR ROLL 
Congratulations to our Honor Roll Students: 

 
High Honors 3.8-4.0 

Julia Sanders              Ella Pues 
Emma Anderson         Jacinda Vanden 
Caleb Thumann          Kyah Clohessy 
Ben Swan                   Emma Swan 

Honors 3.79-3.5 
Mya Worm                Eva Williams 
Bekah Grunska        Simon Kroes 
Addalyn Peters         Kendall Schewe 
 

 

$ Current Finances $ 
Monthly Income Needed: $75,637 

Income as of  May 15 $26,340 



 
 

Congratulations Graduates 

High School 

              Alexa Dahms 
         Rebekah Nielsen 
            Hunter Ross 

 

                  Eighth Grade 

             Mykel Christison 
              Allison Corrente 

 Alexis Krueger 
 Abigail Neff 
  Eva Radtke 
 Eva Rausch 
 Dakota Rilling 

  Kendall Schafer 
  Aaron Schmidt 

 

 

 

$ SCRIP News $ 
SCRIP is sold in the Church/School  
Office Mon.-Fri.  from 8:00AM-3:00PM. 
How to Order Scrip? You can call the office 
Mon.-Fri. 8:00AM-3:00PM, or email Jean or 
Mary with your order – 
ChurchAdmin@trinitymenasha.com. They 
will put it together.  
 

Kwik Trip Scrip is back to a 10% rebate – 
Limited time only!! .  
 

 

. Help Needed Mowing Grass  

Volunteers needed for lawn mowing this  
season. All equipment needed is provided by 
Trinity. Please contact Lee Colby for more 
information or to sign up. Thank you! 

 

 
 
 

News, Events, Requests, Etc. 
Visit us at: www.trinitymenasha.com or “Like” 

Us on Facebook 

Altar Flowers 
In Memory of  
 Laura VanArk 
 Cindy Puphal 
 Gunnar Spillane 

 Matilda “Tilly” Edwards 
 

From the VanArk and Webber Families 
. 

Weekly Bible Study  
Opportunities: 

10:30AM Sunday – “Prayer: We Speak to 
God” with Rev. Alliet & Rev. Billings          (In 
Person & Online).  

10:30AM Sunday - “Daniel a Man of God” with 
Rev. GeRue. 

10:45AM Sunday – Book of Isaiah (Blaine 
Henkel) (Online). 

6:30PM Monday - Women’s Bible Study ”Joy: 
A Study of Philippians” by Deb Burma (Connie 
Henkel) Large Conference Room 

6:30AM Tuesday - Ladies Bible Study – Ten 
Minute Bible Journey (Dottie Kraus).  

6:00AM Thursday - Men’s Bible Study - Book 
of Acts (Steve Reinke).  
For more information, please get in touch with 
the contact person listed above, or let Jean 
know. 

God’s Ray of Sunshine and your help 
with   taking care of the plants outside 
around the church would certainly 
make it a beautiful display for  
Trinity!  There is a sign up sheet in the 
Narthex on the spinner. 

 
Portals of Prayer- Devotional books are $.75 
each. Please let the office know if you wish to 
purchase one.  

BRAT FRY 
OPPORTUNITY TO SERVE  

 

IN CONJUNCTION WITH            

NEIGHBORHOOD RUMMAGE 

SALES  
 

Saturday, June 12, from 7 am to 5 pm 
W4908 Spring Hill Drive, Sherwood 
Call Paula and Brian Reichert 460-1225  
or Ron and Dottie Kraus 991-2705 
Sign up on the spinner in the narthex! 
 

Help Needed- the Altar Guild is looking 
for someone that would love to join our 
Altar Guild team. The tasks are to set up, 
reset and take down the communion; and 
on Sundays to deliver the Altar flowers to 
members after Worship. If this sounds 
like something you would like to do, con-
tact Kari Lindner at (928) 279-7192.                                                   
Ushers- We are looking for more ushers 
to help on Wednesday nights, Saturdays, 
and Sundays. If you would like to help, 
please contact Jean or Mary at the office 
and they can get you on the schedule.   
Volunteers- to help with greeting. We 
are in need of people that will take      
attendance, ask members if they want 
communion, and if they want to join us 
for Worship the following week. If you 
wish to help, please contact Jean or Mary 
in the office at (920) 722-2662.    
Prayer Chain- Barbara Kester is head of 
the Prayer Chain. If you desire prayers 
for yourself or someone else, please call 
Barbara at (920) 722-3228.  
Altar Flowers- If you wish to donate 
flowers please contact the office. The 
cost of providing Altar flowers is $25.00. 
   
 

Welcome!-The Board of Elders would like 
to welcome Jean Zeinert and Mary Conradt 
to the position of Church Administrative As-
sistant. The Board believes that with their      
combined skills they will be a     Blessing to 
Trinity and to their new role. Please wel-
come them when you see them.  And, 
please save and use their new email ad-
dress for all future correspondence –  

ChurchAdmin@trinitymenasha.com. 
 

8 1/2 X 14 Copy Paper 

If you can, please donate 8 1/2 X 14 paper 
for the office.  It would be greatly appreciat-
ed. 

 

Vacation Bible School 
June 7-11, 2021, 9 -11:45AM at Peace Lu-

Lutheran Church  
We will be partnering with Peace Lutheran 
in Neenah for Vacation Bible School.  

A science lab, full of fascinating things, will 
help explain how things are possible. In  

Jesus’ ministry, He performed miracles, 
things that cannot be explained. He turned 
water into wine, walked on water, and His 
greatest    miracle of all was dying on the 
cross and rising from the dead for our     
salvation. 

Discover that Jesus does the impossible for 
us at 2021’s VBS, “God’s Wonder Lab!” 

Help is needed for teachers and teacher  
helpers, snack servers, art and game      
activities, etc.  

If you have questions or would like to help 
with VBS please talk with Pastor GeRue. 
Check insert for more information . 

 

 ENROLL NOW!  
Searching for a Christian School for your 
child(ren)? Call us today for more             
information or a tour (920) 725-1715. We 
are enrolling for the 2021-2022 School 
Year. 

mailto:bwohlrabe@trinitymenasha.com
http://www.trinitymenasha.com
mailto:ChurchAdmin@trinitymenasha.com

